# NEWSLETTER

## **Congratulations to our Termly Cup Winners**

18th Dec 2020



Class 1: Progress Cup - Oscar J Sports Cup - Rupert

Class 2: Progress Cup - Megan K Sports Cup - Lucy



Happy Birthday to Holly who is 11 today 18th December and Megan B who is 11 on Saturday 19th December. Christmas Birthday wishes to Maria who will be 9 on Christmas Day and Lucy who will be 9 on Boxing Day. New Year birthday wishes to Jack who will be 5 on the 2nd January.



## 100% Attendance Autumn Term

Mia, Jack, Austin, George, James S, Logan, Logan, Rupert, Grace, Ella, Belle, Oscar J, Layla, Jasmine, James C, Oliver, Jimbob, Ellie, Oscar C, Megan K, Henry, Thomas, Lily, Ruby, Emily, Sophie, and Holly. Wow! Well done everyone



Sadly we say goodbye to Mrs Cox today, she will be really missed by staff and pupils. We can't thank her enough for all the work, help and support she has given school over most of last term. Miss Lowe will be starting as full time teacher in Class 2 in January.

### **Christmas Activities**

What a fantastic last week of term we have had, the children have worked so well throughout the term they certainly deserve treats in the last week. The pantomime came to school, virtually! The festive "chippy dinner" went down a treat followed by a very exiting Christmas party, there was so much fun, laughter and enjoyment. We had a musical interlude with talented musicians Thomas, Lucy and Tilly playing beautifully on the piano and cornet.

Could things get any better on the last day? O yes they could!

Father Christmas paid the school a visit travelling in his personalised red and white SUBMARINE! The children were so thrilled and school want to say a massive thank you to Mr Dickinson for working his magic and making all this possible. Father Christmas said all the children were on the good list and left them all a little present. Check out the website later www.claughtonprimary.co.uk and facebook page for videos, photos, headteachers blog and Class 1 nativity.

## Covid

As a school we have been extremely fortunate not to have any positive cases in school. However if your child develops any symptoms and has a positive test after we finish school please contact Mrs Ball bursar@stmarysclaughton.lancs.sch.uk up to the 24th December. Any positive cases after this date should be reported when we return to school in January. A letter explaining this was emailed along with your child's report earlier this week.

#### **Swimming**

We are delighted to report that swimming will hopeful start again on Wednesday 13th January. This will be whole school swimming, so dig out those swimming costumes, trunks and hats over Christmas to make sure they fit!

The staff would like to say a huge thank you for all the Christmas wishes, cards and presents that we have received they are very much appreciated. We hope you all have a fantastic restful Christmas with your families and stay safe. We look forward to seeing you all in the New Year and let's pray 2021 brings us peace and normality.



